Registration and Information Newsletter
QTFly-in 2019

When & Where

26th, 27th & 28th July 2019
Goondiwindi Aerodrome

Please use the link below to REGISTER for QTFly-in 2019

?????????????????????????

Payment is via PayPal’s site. You don’t need a PayPal account the process will debit your Credit or Debit Card if you don’t have an account.

A must for ALL PILOTS participating are to be MAAA Affiliated and Financial. You will be asked to present your FAI Card.

So, what does a Pilot registering to attend get for their $100.00?

Entry to the event.

Printed QTFly-in 2018 Pilot & Pit Crew name badges.

Free Dinner on Saturday night (for QTF financial members) or Pilots Only (non-financial QTF members cost $50 meal subsidised) on Saturday night.

Non QTF members who are pilots and wish to attend the dinner are requested to select the “Pilot Dinner Ticket”.

For all other persons wishing to attend the dinner please select the “Non- participant Dinner Ticket”.

THERE IS A LIMIT OF 60 PERSONS AT THE VENUE

If you wish to become a QTF member or Re-new your QTF membership use the QTF membership option. There are many options for membership to QTF. Please read carefully.

Please ensure if you are bringing a non-flying Pit Crew member to provide his or her name when registering so a commemorative name badge may be provided.

Documentation and event maps are available for download from the link above.

Please make yourselves aware of entry and participation requirements prior to attending.

------------------------------------------------------------


** 1. Times - The aerodrome gates will be opened Thursday 1000 to 1600 to allow for people to unload and assemble aircraft. Aircraft can then be stored in the hangar overnight. Shelters can be erected on the grass providing they are pegged down or if using a trailer, it can be left on site inside the marker cones from Thursday.

All vehicle movements air-side MUST have their hazard lights on.

Runway will be opened 0800 to 1700 Friday & Saturday and 0800 to 1500 Sunday. Strictly no access to the runway until all markers, pilot’s barrier, light covers etc. are in place.

Pilots brief will be at 0800 Friday.

2. Storage - We have again been granted permission from Andrew Walker to store our models in his hangar and the Aero Club’s hangar each night. Please note that their hangars are private property. Please ensure your aircraft is brought to the hangar in the afternoon and collected from same place in the morning. Hangar doors will close at 1730 sharp after which you will need to make your own arrangements. Hangar will be open from 0700.

All aircraft are to be de-fueled and strictly no charging in the hangar.

3. Shelters & Trailers - Areas have been put aside specifically for shelters and trailers. To ensure fair and equitable access for all, please follow the following rules.

• Marker cones will be positioned to define the boundaries. A four-metre-wide clearway will be designated as shown for ambulance movements. Do not leave anything abandoned in this clearway regardless of how short a time. If you restrict ambulance movement by leaving your gear there we WILL move it and accept no responsibility.
• All shade shelters are to be pegged down, please limit the use of guy ropes as they are a trip hazard.
• Trailers can be left on site overnight but must be behind the marker cones. Ask committee for parking restrictions.

4. Check in/Registration - Those who have pre- purchased their entry and registered on line can check in at Thursday from 1200 or from 0700 Friday by showing your MAAA membership card and model permits to receive their printed name badge/s.

Those not pre-registered can register from on Friday from 0900 onwards. Please ensure you have filled out your entry form, have your MAAA membership card and model permits along with correct money - $100 senior pilot or $50 for junior pilot. We will issue you with a hand-written name badge.

NO UNAUTHORISED persons will be permitted air-side unless they have a valid QTFly-in 2019 name badge, this includes pilots, pit crew & helpers. If you lose your QTFly-in 2019 name badge you must obtain another one from the QTFly-in Registration Officer (Steve Hughes).

5. Permits - This event is not classified as a public display so permits can be obtained each day. The QTF committee have multiple inspectors, in addition there are many other inspectors usually at this event.

NOTE: No aircraft is to fly without a valid FULL PERMIT or a valid TEMPORARY PERMIT.

The onus is upon you, the owner and pilot to ensure you meet all the MAAA permit requirements (MOP030) for your type and size of aircraft. All paperwork must be presented to your chosen inspector for approval of the temporary permit to fly prior to entering the runway. In addition, you will now be required to present this Temporary Permit to fly to a QTF Committee member BEFORE entering the runway.

It stands to reason that if you are obtaining a new permit then you did not have one to show when you signed in, so this is simply meeting that requirement.

6. Flight Line - Every pilot is required to have a ‘Spotter” with them in the pilot’s box. The spotter’s primary role is to keep an eye out for full scale aircraft, their secondary role is to advise the pilot on circuit congestion. The spotter does not need to be a pilot. The QTF will provide a Flight Line Director who will ensure safe and compliant operation of all aircraft entering and exiting the runway as well as those airborne. The FLD has the final word and any direction from the FLD must be followed at the earliest safe opportunity.

The Goondiwindi aerodrome will still have some full-size activity the air ambulance. If this occurs you will be directed by the FLD or QTF committee member to land immediately when you have a safe solution. Please follow all directions. Everybody within 30 metres of the runway must wear Hi-Vis apparel to AS/NZ 4602. Only people directly related to operation of flight line aircraft are to be within 30 metres of the runway.

7. Catering - As per last year’s feast the Goondiwindi Model Aero Club will be open for Breakfast & Lunch for the three days. A commercial coffee van will be onsite for breakfasts.

------------------------------------------------------------


** Please support these guys by not only buying the food they prep but also say hello and thank them for looking after us.
------------------------------------------------------------


**

The QTF Committee is: -
Luke CULLEN – President.
Steve BURES – Treasurer
Steven HUGHES - Secretary

We hope you can join us for QTFly-in 2019.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
